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NETWORK TECHNOLOGY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

May 22, 2013
6—8 p.m.
AA4, Room 205
Members Present: Gary Liberman, Committee Chair, Earthlink; Jeff Groff, Committee Vice Chair, Clark PUD; Nathan Kostrba, The Columbian; Michael Mason, Wacom Technology Services Corp.

Members Absent:  Joe Edelen, Daimler Trucks North America, LLC; Jamie Daubenspeck, ECOS Consulting; Brian Mackay, The Columbian Publishing Co.
Clark College: Dwight Hughes, NTEC Department Head/ Professor; Robert Hughes, CTEC Department Head, Adam Coleman, CTEC Instructor; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees

_____________________________________________________________________________

Committee Chair Gary Liberman called the meeting to order at 6:12 p.m. and introductions were made. 

A discussion took place regarding the need to expand the committee. Andreana said that if the members have interested parties to send their contact information to her or Dwight and they will make sure they are invited to the fall advisory meeting.   

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
A motion was made to approve the February 27, 2013 minutes with Bob Hughes’s changes. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Updates

Andreana announced that Clark College is putting on a reception to honor the advisory committee members and to let them know that they are appreciated for all that they do for Clark College and its students. The reception will take place on Thursday, June 6, 2013. She said it is a come and go event between 5:30 and 7:30 p.m. She asked the members to watch for an invitation via email and to please RSVP.

CTEC Department Head Report
CTEC Department Head Robert (Bob) Hughes reported on the CTEC Department. He stated that he’d like to replace CTEC 120, Beginning Programming, with CTEC 105 Internet Essentials. CTEC 105 is required for the AAS degree but Bob wants it to also be required for the Computer Support Certificate of Proficiency. This replacement course will give the students experience with active server work, social media, and internet searching. Bob asked the committee if they would support this change. A motion was made to replace CTEC 120 with CTEC 105 to be required for the Computer Support Certificate of Proficiency. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried. 
Bob also reported that the CTEC AAS program looks a lot like the NTEC AAS program. He said he’d like to add four electives to the current list of electives for the Computer Support AAS degree. The electives he would like to add are:
· CTEC 160 WordPress 1

· CTEC 124 Visual Basic.net 1

· CTEC 230 Intro to Network Security

· CTEC 105 Social Media Exploration 

A motion was made to add the above courses to the pool of electives for the Computer Support AAS degree. The motion was seconded and unanimously carried.
Activities of the Help Desk Update. Bob showed a student designed slide of the Help Desk information pamphlet.  He then turned it over to Instructor Adam Coleman. Adam reported that the Help Desk area was completely redesigned. He showed a panoramic view of before and after. He also reported that in the last 7 weeks the Help Desk has received and taken care of 130 PCs. 
Microsoft Technology Associate Certification (MTA). Bob explained that MTAs are entry-level certifications from Microsoft. He said that over the summer he will be looking at the networking fundamentals MTA and hope for it to be the foundation of the CTEC 280 MTA for Windows OS Fundamentals. It is currently scheduled for fall 2013; 3 students have registered so far. MTA and database will be offered in spring to replace CTEC 181 Database Design Using Access. 

IT Baccalaureate update. Bob said that he and Dwight will be visiting Microsoft in June to attend a meeting at the Centers for Excellence in IT at Bellevue College, which is put on in conjunction with Microsoft. Bob is still looking at offering an IT baccalaureate degree. He will have more information at the fall advisory meeting.

NTEC Department Head/Chair Report
Dwight reported that he is looking for two Microsoft instructors. Ambra Peters resigned and has accepted an industry job and Jason Herz accepted a position in Boise, Idaho. He asked committee members of they know of anyone who would like to teach Microsoft classes to please let him know. There is either a one year full time position or an adjunct. Starting fall, some Microsoft classes will be moved to CTC. Nighttime Cisco classes are already taught at CTC. 
Student internships. Dwight told the committee that there are a lot of internship opportunities. Recently a student was placed at Columbia Vista Wood Products. He also said that a company called Micropump has a network admin who graduated from Clark’s program but has taken another position and so Micropump has contacted him to fill the job with another intern. The graduating class of Cisco students is 17. Three graduates are still looking for a job, but Dwight says they may be looking to take more classes for now instead. 
The other update Dwight talked about was the Capstone class. Last year, Capstone became a requirement of the certificate. Last year the Capstone class only had 2-3 students in it; this quarter has 17 students. It is taught 100% online, however, students come on-site to do their mock-up demo, and they are also required to spend some time in the CTEC lab. 

Dwight ended by telling the committee that in the fall he will want to put forward the new Microsoft degree. It’s too late in the year right now to get any of the paperwork through the committees so he said this fall he’d like to go over the presentation once again and gather feedback from the members. The Cisco program also needs to be revamped. He said he’ll be asking advice and input on this at the fall meeting as well. 

Work Plan

The committee members went through the work plan and updates were made on site. Andreana was to distribute the final copy to the department head and the committee chair and also post it on the CTEC Advisory website.
New Business
Dwight reported that one of the servers in the DNET lab was hacked by an Al-Qaeda terrorist group. He said the FBI has been on campus six times to meet with him. Apparently this group is outside the US and is a training faction of Al-Qaeda. Dwight reported that fifteen government sites were hacked in one hour. The FBI has been monitoring them and Dwight said that the FBI was interested in what their techniques was. 

Committee Chair Gary Liberman summarized the meeting and adjourned at 7:44 p.m.
Next Meeting:
Wednesday, October 16, 2013, 6—8 p.m.

Prepared/Submitted by: Andreana DiGiorgio
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